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MINUTES 
Penn Manor Board of School Directors 

January 29, 2018 
 
A special meeting of the Board of Directors of the Penn Manor School District was held 
on the above date in the Board Room at Manor Middle School. The meeting was called to 
order by Board President, J. Kenneth Long at 6:00 p.m. 
 
The following members were present: Dr. Frerichs, Mr. Fullerton, Mr. Long, Mrs. 
Nafziger, Mr. Paitsel, Mr. Rintz, Mr. Straub, and Ms. Wert. Dr. Leichliter was present 
from the administrative staff. Also in attendance from the public was Mrs. Lynette 
Brenneman. The meeting was held for the purpose of interviewing candidates for the 
School Board vacancy. 
 
Mr. Long asked for any Citizen’s Comments. There were none. 
 
The board interviewed the following candidates who submitted an application by the 
advertised deadline: Kathleen Fish, Kevin Fritz, Suzanne Herr, Wardell Jackson, and 
Mitchell Sweigart. 
 
The meeting reconvened after the interviews at 8:15 p.m. The board reviewed the 
qualifications for each candidate.   
 
On a motion by Dr. Frerichs and a second Ms. Wert it was recommended to place the 
name of Mr. Mitchell Sweigart on the the voting agenda for the February 5, 2018.  The 
following call vote was taken on this motion. Richard Frerichs, yes; Joseph Fullerton, 
yes; J. Kenneth Long, yes; Nickole Nafziger, yes; David Paitsel, no; Carlton Rintz, yes; 
Christopher Straub, yes; and Donna Wert, yes. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:38 p.m. on a motion by Mr. Straub, and seconded by Mr. 
Fullerton and a unanimous voice vote. 
 
 
 
 
____________________________ _________________________ 
J. Kenneth Long, President Cindy Rhoades, Secretary 
	


